A MEETING OF THE BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS & SAFETY OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, WAS HELD IN THE THIRD FLOOR ASSEMBLY ROOM AT THE CITY/COUNTY BUILDING ON TUESDAY, DECEMBER 20, 2016 AT 10:00 A.M.

PRESENT: Warren V. Nash, president, Mickey Thompson, member and Cheryl Cotner-Bailey, member.

OTHERS PRESENT: Police Chief Bailey, Fire Marshal Koehler, David Hall, Sidney Main, Jessica Campbell, Bryan Slade, Courtney Lewis, David Duggins, Tonya Fischer, Larry Summers, Linda Moeller and Vicki Glotzbach
CALL TO ORDER:

Mr. Nash called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Vectren re: Cut requests at 2541 Roanoke Ave (14141396) – Street Cut
Mr. Philpot stated that there is a test box there that has been paved over and they will have to cut to get back down to it.  He also stated that there is a possibility that the whole box will have to be raised.
Mr. Nash asked what size the cut that will be.
Mr. Philpot replied that if it is just the test box it will probably be 1’X1’ but if they have to get in to raise the box then it could be a 2’X2’ or 2’X3’ hole.   
Mr. Thompson asked if he could meet him at the site before anything is done because that was just paved with new curbs installed. 

Mr. Philpot replied yes and stated that he is hoping that they can just take the pavement off of the top, put a right height on it and just fill the corners but until they get out there they just don’t know.  He then asked if they milled it.

Mr. Thompson stated there are actually four test areas where they milled different depths and put different materials down.
Mr. Thompson moved to approve subject to meeting with him, Mrs. Cotner-Bailey second, motion carries.


2. Paige Thomas re: Main line repair at the intersection of Chartres and Clark
Ms. Thomas was not present.
Mr. Thompson stated that he saw the email that she sent to the clerk’s office and they haven’t scheduled it with INAWC yet but she did say they would handle traffic. 

Mr. Thompson moved to approve subject to his approval, Mrs. Cotner-Bailey second, motion carries.
3. Jason Uhl with Allterrain re: Storm water project on Grant Line Road
Mr. Jason Uhl presented a traffic control plan for the project for the board to review.  He explained that they are doing this project for the storm water department because there is a 36” pipe that has deteriorated and they are going to rehabilitate it with a liner pipe.  He said that the traffic control plan is for flagging and the work is scheduled for the week of January 16th and should take the whole week.
Mr. Nash asked if it is located in the city.
Mr. Gardner stated that the roadway is the responsibility of the city as it leads to the new industrial park. 

Mr. Uhl stated that the traffic control plan shows how they are going to flag throughout that week and they will put appropriate signage up. 

Mr. Thompson asked if he could get some signage out there a week in advance to let people know that the project will be taking place.

Mr. Uhl replied yes.
Mr. Nash asked if they will have someone at the intersection at Melsmith.
Mr. Uhl replied yes and stated they will be at Melsmith and Security Parkway.  
Mr. Thompson moved to approve, Mrs. Cotner-Bailey second, motion carries.
COMMUNICATIONS – PUBLIC:
Mr. Scott Ham, Silver Creek Water Corporation, explained that they have a 16” water valve that has broken in the mechanism at Security Parkway and Grant Line Road.  He said that the water is not erupting and coming out of the street so they have a little time to plan.  He stated that it is basically 7’ deep and they would want to replace the 16” valve that is there but they are not exactly sure of the size of the hole yet.  He also stated that they will pack it, put on the concrete cap, mill it and then pave it within all of the specifications and requirements.  He passed out a map of the project and said that they were going to hire police if possible.  He said they will not close any lanes but will really tighten up the intersection and will have to control the entire intersection.  
Mr. Nash asked if Grant Line Road will be restricted.
Mr. Ham stated that the only restriction would be in the right hand turn lane into the industrial park because it will be tight.
Mr. Nash asked how long it would take.
Mr. Ham stated he would love to say 4-6 hours, however, when they get into those 16” mains that are 7’ deep it could be a little longer. 
Police Chief Bailey asked Mr. Ham to meet with him after the meeting.
Mr. Thompson asked Mr. Christmas if we just paved that area.

Mr. Christmas stated that he doesn’t think they went all the way to the intersection. 

Mr. Thompson asked when they want to do it.
Mr. Ham replied that he is hoping for Tuesday and Wednesday of next week.  
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey asked if he notified the residents and businesses that will be affected.
Mr. Ham replied absolutely. He stated that they have a phone notification system and at this point there would only be residences shut off.  He also stated that Kelley Manufacturing will have to be shut down for a while.

Mr. Thompson stated that he knows they will notify them of the water being shut off but asked if they would be notified of the traffic issue as well.

Mr. Ham stated that they have an automated phone system that they use for any type of communications so they would notify everyone in the industrial park of the traffic concerns.  He added that the other reason that they are looking at next Tuesday and Wednesday is because Hitachi is closing their plant down from the morning of the 23rd until January 3rd and that will minimize a lot of traffic.
Mr. Thompson moved to approve the valve replacement at Security Parkway and Grant Line Road next week, Mrs. Cotner-Bailey second, motion carries.
OLD BUSINESS:
1. Mobility re: Installation of utility pole for cell antenna in right-of-way
Mr. Summers asked that this item stay under old business because there are still details being worked out in terms of the legalities of it.
TABLED ITEMS:

COMMUNICATIONS - CITY OFFICIALS:
1. Linda Moeller re: Bank Reconciliation Worksheet for November 2016

Mrs. Moeller presented the Bank Reconciliation Worksheet for November 2016 and requested that it be read into the minutes.
Mr. Nash asked that the record shows that the board received the Bank Reconciliation Worksheet for November 2016 and has been read into the record.
2. David Duggins re:  Bid award for the Providence Way Streetscape
Mr. Duggins requested that the board award the Providence Way Streetscape bid to Dan Christiani Excavating which was the low bid.  He added that the bids were all correct for all five alternates.
Mr. Nash asked what the timeline is on the project.

Mr. Duggins stated that it will be done in 2017.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve the bid from Dan Christiani in the amount of $188,540.00 for the Providence Way Streetscape, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries.
3. Larry Summers re:  Geotechnical Contract with Stantec
Mr. Summers explained that we are doing work in the greenway and there have been a few voids found under the existing roadway so we have a geotechnical contract not to exceed $10,000.00 for them to come in and help us analyze what we need to do to correct the situation.    

Mr. Nash asked how they do that.
Mr. Summers stated they will take soil samples and do borings if necessary and they will come up with a game plan in terms of putting in the proper soil to make sure that the road has the support that it needs. 

Mr. Nash asked in what area of the greenway is this problem.
Mr. Summers stated that it is few hundred feet away from the boat club.  He added that Stantec did the original geotechnical report for HNTB who was the primary consultant on this job so this is just a continuation of their contract.
Mr. Nash asked Mr. Summers to keep the board apprised of how this goes.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve the geotechnical contract with Stantec not to exceed $10,000.00, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries.

4. Larry Summers re:  Supplemental No. 3 for the Mt. Tabor Road project
Mr. Summers explained that there have been a few changes that INDOT has asked us to look at such as the new curb ramp detail that they require on all projects.  He also explained that there have been some changes to the retaining wall as well as changes to maintenance of traffic.  He said they have also forced additional utility coordination so there was additional geotechnical work to the wall and such.  He stated that the supplemental is not to exceed $148,900.00.   
Mr. Nash asked if that is in addition to the original contract.
Mr. Summers replied that is correct and stated that this is a supplemental to modify the existing contract.  He added that the contract is with Beam, Longest & Neff.
Mr. Nash asked what the status is on this project.

Mr. Summers stated that they are currently in the process of acquiring property on Mt. Tabor Road so it’s moving forward. 

Mr. Nash asked when the work may begin.

Mr. Summers stated that they are looking to accelerate the project so the letting will be in August of 2017 so that they can get some work in before winter sets in.

Mr. Nash asked about completion.

Mr. Summers stated that we are looking at September of 2019.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries. 
APPOINTMENTS: 

BIDS:

CLAIMS:
Mrs. Moeller presented the following claims for the period of 12/06/16 to 12/19/16 in the amount of $2,782,133.16:
	General Claims (Bank 1):
	      1,158,505.03 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Fire Department:
	
	             1,479.66 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Police Department:
	             6,277.22 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Street Department:
	             9,541.17 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Parks Department:
	           17,463.66 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	Total From Above:
	      1,193,266.74 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Medical/Drug Fund:
	                693.50 
	
	

	(Bank L)
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payroll Claims:
	
	      1,094,681.23 
	
	

	(Bank 2)
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Sanitation Fund:
	
	           91,080.00 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Thursday Utility Claims:
	         402,411.69 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	Total From Above:
	      1,588,866.42 

	
	
	
	
	Grand Total:
	     2,782,133.16 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve the above claims, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes for December 13, 2016, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries.

ADJOURN:

There being no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m.

___________________________               


____________________________

Warren Nash, President
            



Vicki Glotzbach, City Clerk
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